WCGA BOARD MEETING, November 15, 2011
Yeamans Hall, Charleston, SC
IN ATTENDANCE: Carrel Westlake, Kim Clarke, Sharon Adrien, JoAnn Sluder, Vicki DiSantis, Lea Anne Brown, Teddy Stockwell, Tiffany Priest, Carol Stone, Betsey Mitchell, and Nancy Mayer. Absent were Angela Stewart and Anne Washington.
President Carrel Westlake called the meeting to order at 1 pm. 

Carrel introduced the new board members and welcomed them. She also thanked Teddy for arranging the meeting and dinner afterward.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
A motion was made by Betsey and seconded by Nancy to dispense with the reading of the secretary’s minutes and to accept the corrected minutes that were sent to the board. Vote: Motion passed.

VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Kim reported future Championship sites: 2013 – May 20-23 at Treyburn CC, and 2014 – May 19-22 at Wachesaw.  Tiffany will give Carrel some names for a chairperson at Treyburn.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Jo Ann reported a balance of $23921.54. The certificate of deposit maturing 2/12 is $17,500.00 and the checking account balance is $6,421.54.
The board then looked over the detailed reports that she presented of income and expenses. The 2012 budget was reviewed based on the revenue of 2011. The board thanked Jo Ann for the detailed reports. A motion was made by Betsey and seconded by Tiffany to accept the treasurer’s report. Vote: Motion passed.
JUNIOR GIRLS’ REPORT:  Vicki passed around a Thank You note for the umbrella from Colin Bradshaw that we gave to the Carolinas girls that qualified for the Amateur. 
She also passed around the Junior Girls’ 2011 memory book.

Vicki reported that the 5th WCGA Junior Girls’ Golf Championship was held July 10-12, 2011 at the Country Club of Whispering Pines, NC. Twenty-six girls participated, down from 38 the year before. 

There were co-medalists in the Championship Division (5708 yds.) with Sarah Spicer of Bahama, NC and Isabella Rusher of Salisbury, NC each shooting one-over par 73.

Medalist in the Junior Division (5194 yds.) was Amy Wooten of Clinton, NC with a qualifying round of 75. Medalist in the Sub-Junior Division (2460 yds.) was Caroline Cahill of Wilmington, NC with a nine-hole qualifying score of 39.

Sarah Spicer won the 2011 Championship with a two-day total of 147 (73-74). Amy Wooten won the Junior Division, with a two-day total of 148 (75-73). In a sudden death play-off with Caroline Cahill, Preeya Shah of Fayetteville, NC won the Sub-Junior Division with a two-day total of 85.

The 6th WCGA Junior Girls’ Championship will be held July 8-10, 2012.  We will again be hosted by the Country Club of Whispering Pines in Whispering Pines, NC. We believe this may become a permanent site for this event. 

Vicki reported that she was disappointed in the number of participants down from 38 last year. She thought maybe the economy and timing might have made a difference. She  will work on marketing the event more and getting mailing lists from coaches, since drawing from The First Tee and LPGA Junior Girls’ sites are not working.
The Junior Girls’ beginning balance was $5776.40 and the current balance is $6923.41. 
Financial report is in the secretary’s book.

CAROLINAS/VIRGINIAS TEAM MATCHES:  Lea Anne was happy to report that the Carolinas won this year. She presented a day-by-day report on the pairings and points won. She also presented an expense report for 2011 and a proposed budget for 2012. All the reports can be found in the Secretary’s book. 
The 2012 Team Matches will be SC at Bulls Bay July 16-18.

The board thanked her for doing a great job of giving us more detailed reports.

CHAMPIONSHIP ADMINISTRATOR:  Betsey said the championship report was basically the same as last spring. (see report under championship tab). We discussed the issue of whether reducing the individual registration fee cut into revenue. A discussion was held about whether we wanted to have group pictures taken on the first tee and it was decided not to take pictures.

Online registration will cost $5 a head.  Betsey will look into the least expensive options. 

The board gave Betsey permission to move forward with online registration and she will send us more information to vote on.
It was agreed to do the Championship booklet again. Sharon and Betsey will do the booklet. Lea Anne is interested in doing one for the Team Matches.

Various suggestions for tee prizes were mentioned. A motion was made by Betsey and seconded by Lea Anne to give ball markers and clips.  Vote: Motion passed.
Betsey will do up the logo and purchase them.
TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR:  Tiffany has enough help for the scoring. Board members will help Teddy.  Tiffany passed out suggested yardages for the Championship, which were compared with this year’s yardage. Adjustments will be made in April.

CHAMPIONSHIP CHAIRMAN:  Teddy gave us a brief history of the club that was started in the 1920’s. There are plenty of hotels in the area and rooms on site;  $80 a night for single and $125 for double rooms.  She introduced Brian Boss club manager and the board thanked him for hosting our tournament.
A discussion was held concerning raising the entry fee because our costs are higher and Yeamans is a desired course. A motion was made by Vicki and seconded by Kim to raise the entry fee to $175.  Vote: 8 yes, 3 no, Motion passed.
The board reviewed the menu that Teddy passed out. It was decided to eliminate the continental breakfast each day to cut down on cost.

Teddy will look into where people staying on site will eat breakfast and report back.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:   The issue of how email meetings were held during the summer was discussed. Sharon would like a definite procedure of notice, discussion, and then vote.  She objected to how the May email meeting was conducted but said the Sept.
meeting was conducted properly. It was decided to limit email meetings and to possibly have the secretary send out notices if need be.
NEW BUSINESS:  The left over umbrellas will be given to helpers of the Championship.
Vicki raised the question of what exactly is covered by our D & O insurance.  She was concerned that if someone was injured at one of our events, we might not be covered.  The board bought the D&O insurance for this purpose. It was brought up that this type of injury would be covered under a blanket liability type of policy. Lea Anne will talk with our agent and get the issue clarified.
NEXT MEETING:  The next board meeting will be held on April 10 at 1PM at Yeamans Hall. 
Meeting adjourned at 3:35pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Adrien, Secretary
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